

## SOCIETA' ITALIANA DI FARMACIA OSPEDALIERA E DEI SERVIZI FARMACEUTICI DELLE AZIENDE SANITARIE

Milano, December 1<sup>ST</sup>, 2023

to the President of EAHP

(European Association Hospital Pharmacy)

Object: letter of SIFO support - candidate Piera Polidori

Dear President,

We strongly recommend the candidate Piera Polidori, Italian pharmacist, member of SIFO, director of Complex Unit of hospital pharmacy at joined hospitals "Villa Sofia – V. Cervello – CTO" in Palermo, Italy for being part of the EAHP directive board.

During our national elections she received a large voting consensus by colleagues resulting elected as a member of the SIFO Executive Board. She has always been, and still is, active in many projects and activities, training and research, promoted by our scientific society. For this reasons we have appointed her for the following important society positions:

- National Referent for International and European scientific societies, for her positive collaboration with ESCP and EAHP ACCP ASHP
- Coordinator for SIFO-EAHP delegates
- Scientific Director
- Component of the National Area on Clinical Risk
- President of Auditors
- Member of the Scientific committee of several national and international congresses

As a pharmacist, she owns the best knowledge and experience on Italian hospital pharmacy activities. She started and still carries on an International exchange fellowship in Clinical Pharmacy with the University of Pittsburg Medical Center. Through this scientific collaboration she organizes exchange-programs for young Italian hospital pharmacists in the USA. She promotes numerous teaching training and research programs. She is the author of more than 150 scientific publications.

She is also a lecturer professor in "Clinical risk management & Quality Assurance and Antibiotic therapy" at the University of Palermo.

During her two terms in the EAHP directive board, she was very active in organizing a SIFO-EAHP Sinergy Certification Course on rare diseases in Rome, in collaborating with EMA (PRAC and MSSG) and in collaborating with PCWP/HCPWP.

For all these reasons, we strongly believe that her contribution in the EAHP directive board needs to continue. This will be very useful for the EAHP society and an important link for all the SIFO members for her expertise and knowledge of the EAHP activities that needs to be forwarded to them.

Best regards,

Arturo Cavaliere SIFO President